
Clenchwarton Primary School 
Newsletter – 18th June 2021 

Hello everyone, 
 
Reminder—Please be considerate when parking 
your vehicle to drop off or collect your child(ren) 
from school.  (Smallholdings Road in particular). 
Thank you. 
 
Please could you ensure that your child has a sun 
hat, water bottle and they are able to apply their 
own sunscreen.  Thank you for your understand-
ing. 
 
Important message COVID-19:- 
 
Could we please remind Parents/Guardians about the importance of 
letting us know of any positive cases as soon as possible by email to 
office@clenchwartonprimary.co.uk. Thank you. 
 
If you have any concerns, please telephone or email the school office.   
 
If your child has an appointment booked or is off poorly, please let the office know.  
Please do not put these messages on Class Dojo. Thank you. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Ms J Borley (Executive Headteacher)   
       

www.clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 
Governors email address:   chairofgov@clenchwartonprimary.co.uk 

Attendance                 

  

 Reception:  97.08% 
 
 Year 1:  96.67% 
 
 Year 2:    97.41% 
 
 Year 3:   97.44%  
 
 Year 4:  96.55% 
 
 Year 5:   98.29%  
 
 Year 6:   98.96% 
 

Congratulations to *Year 6* 

Staff updates:- 

Mrs Ward will be leaving us at the end of 

this academic year and we wish her all the 

best in her new venture. Mrs Maddison will 

replace her and we warmly welcome her to 

Clenchwarton Primary.  

Until we reappoint another Year 6/ Assistant 

head, Mrs Burgess will be temporarily join-

ing us in September as our Year 6 Teacher 

and Mrs Ryan will be Teacher in Charge. 

We will keep you posted. 



P.T.A. 
Hello everyone, 

 

We will keep you updated with upcoming 
events (in accordance with Government 
Guidelines).  Please watch this space. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Rachel Ballantyne 

(PTA Chair)  

School Calendar 

Please note that the West Norfolk Academies Trust school calendar for 2020/21 & 2021/2022 can be 

located from the school’s website.  School holiday dates are slightly different to NCC.    

Thank you.  

Lunchtime Co 

Please see the school website for the contingen-
cy menu.  A new menu will follow shortly.   

Bookings via ParentPay, by midnight on a Sun-
day.   

Thank you. 

ParentPay Lunches 

Please book school lunches via 

ParentPay before midnight on a Sunday.  

Thank you. 

Please make any outstanding payments 

on ParentPay ASAP.  

All payments will need to be made online 

as we are now a cashless school. 

Free Schools Meals on-Line   

Please visit:- 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-

meals 

Thank you. 

School bubble times are as follows:- 

 Start Time Finish Time 

Reception 9:00am 3:15pm 

Year 1  8:40am 3:00pm 

Year 2 8:50am 3:10pm 

Year 3 8:50am 3:10pm 

Year 4 8:50am 3:10pm 

Year 5 8:40am 3:00pm 

Year 6 8:40am 3:00pm 



Diary Dates 
 

*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change. 
 

 
Diary dates are also located on the school website. 

 

After Schools Clubs 
 
Please see the school website.    All clubs are now fully booked.     

PE/After School Clubs. 

This is for your information:- Pupils to be shown how to dress appropriately for PE (appropriate clothing, long 

hair tied back away from the eyes, no hard head accessories) 

Earrings. Ideally pupils will remove earrings however, pupils unable to remove earrings should make 

them safe by taping, front and back, which may offer a measure of protection. The taping should be sufficient to 

prevent the stud post penetrating the bone behind the ear should an unintentional blow be received from equip-

ment such as a ball or a person. The taping may be done at home for younger children (as stated Safe Practice 

in PE and School Sport and Physical Activity 2016). 

 

Tuesday 22nd June 2021 Active Kids Festival—Yr 1 & Yr 2—CANCELLED  

Thursday 24th June 2021 Virtual Transition Evening Year 6 

Friday 25th June 2021 Mini Tennis Yr3 & Yr4 – KES Tennis Centre—CANCELLED 

Wednesday 30th June 2021 Kwik Cricket Tournament—North Runcton Cricket Club-CANCELLED 

Friday 9th July 2021 Rounders’ Festival—West Norfolk Rugby Club-CANCELLED 

Monday 12th July 2021 Quadkids @ Lynnsport – CANCELLED 

Wednesday 21st July 2021 Break up for summer holidays. 

Monday 6th September 2021 School reopens—Welcome back. 

Morning Club   

Spaces are available for the morning club which runs everyday in the hall from 7.40 am-8.40 am. If you would like 

your child to take part. Please email icscoachingsl@gmail.com or telephone 07876141107.  If your child is not 

attending an afternoon club for any reason, please inform the school office with the reason.   Thank you. 










